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Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 8 January 2014
Attendees:
Diane Goddard (Assistant Practice Manager)

Sue Bullock (Reception Manager)

Carolyn Smith (Admin Clerk)

Mr J Lilley
Apologies

Gill Shillitoe (Practice Manager)
Mr H Ellis

Mrs I Allan
1. Carolyn welcomed everyone to the meeting, thanking Mr Lilley for his attendance.

2. Carolyn commenced with Practice news:

· Diane Goddard was introduced to Mr Lilley.
· Dr Saqib Ali, salaried GP, had now left the Practice.
3. The results of the recent General Practice Assessment Questionnaire 2013, which had previously been distributed were discussed, and it was agreed that the following areas would be highlighted in this year’s Action Plan. 
· Patients had raised concerns about the positioning of the Signing In machine in the downstairs waiting room.  It was felt that there was a lack of privacy when checking in using the touch screen.  Investigations will take place regarding either repositioning the machine to a location that is less public or installing ‘secrecy’ panels to either side of the machine so that members of the public sat in the waiting room would not be able to view information on the screen.

· Comments had also been made regarding the lack of privacy on the front desk when answering the telephone.  Diane remarked that the Practice was aware of this problem and that there was a possibility that, due to a change in the current staff rotas, in future the majority of calls would be answered in the back office.

· Comments had been made regarding appointments running late.  Diane stated that patients would be made aware of delays when checking in and that a notice would be placed in both waiting rooms informing patients to check with the reception staff if their appointment was running more than 20 minutes late.

· It was felt that the current notice boards needed overhauling.  A discussion took place and it was decided that both waiting rooms needed a dedicated Practice Notice Board which would only display information relating to the Practice.  
· Suggestions had been made regarding the current appointment system.  A number of patients had commented whether it would be possible to be seen earlier than 8.00am or later than 6.00pm – patients that worked full-time found it particularly difficult to book appointments.  Diane commented that this would be raised with the GPs.

· Patients had asked whether staff could be asked to speak more clearly over the tannoy system as it was sometimes difficult to hear announcements made.  Diane said that staff would be reminded at the next Practice Target meeting which all staff attend.
· Comments had been raised regarding the difficulties encountered when trying to contact the Practice to book an appointment.  Although the telephone queuing system has been introduced following comments made in the 2012 survey it was felt that further improvements could possibly be made by introducing an on-line appointments system.  Diane stated that this would be investigated in the near future and she would report back at a future meeting.

Carolyn commented that 324 questionnaires had been returned and wanted to thank patients who had taken the time to complete the survey.

Mr Lilley commented that every time he visits the Surgery he has noticed that the staff on reception always appear extremely busy and asked whether more staff were needed.  Diane replied that hopefully staff rotas would be looked at in the near future to try and ease some of the pressure.

The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 5 February 2014 at 12.00 noon. 
